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On November 7, 2024, Government Degree College (GDC) 
Tangmarg, in collaboration with Police Station Tangmarg, 
conducted a Road Safety Awareness Program aimed at promoting 
safer road practices within the local community. This initiative was 
led by the college’s Road Safety Club in partnership with the NSS 
wing, underscoring their shared commitment to public welfare and 
community service. 

During the drive, students and police personnel engaged in 
an outreach effort to educate drivers about critical road safety 
regulations. Key areas of focus included the importance of wearing 
seat belts, adhering to traffic signals, and maintaining appropriate 
driving speeds. Students held placards displaying various traffic 
rules and warning signs, which served as visual reminders for 
passersby and drivers alike. The participation of young learners 
added enthusiasm and effectiveness to the initiative, fostering a 
collaborative atmosphere between law enforcement and the 
community. 

A highlight of the program was the interaction between the 
Station House Officer and the students, where he discussed the 
significance of individual responsibility in ensuring road safety. His 
insights reinforced the practical importance of adhering to traffic 
rules and regulations. 

The faculty members who actively supported and contributed 
to the event included Prof. Mohd Arif, Mr. Syed Arshad, and Mr. 
Zahid Shareef (PTI). Their presence underscored the college’s 
commitment to holistic education, extending beyond academics to 
encompass civic awareness and responsibility. 

Overall, the program was a resounding success, drawing 
attention to road safety issues within the community and 
emphasizing the collaborative efforts of Principal GDC Tangmarg 
Prof Dr Irfan Ul Majid and Local police station. 
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